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New Beginning! New Start! 

New Direction! New Opportunities!

We Must PRAY Without Ceasing!

Greetings in the precious Name of our Lord and Savior! I would like to share with you an amazing event!  What a day we had on Sunday, August 13, 2006!  If you were not there, you missed a great blessing.  We came together as a Body of Believers and rededicated the property at Elliott Street on the Beverly-Danvers line (a former Roman Catholic Church) as one of our new ministry opportunities and new starts!  The saints at the Beverly church have expanded their ministry opportunities at a new location.  Look at these amazing pictures!  God gave us as Kingdom Builders a new opportunity to have this wonderful facility for new starts and new beginnings!  As we commence ministry work in this part of town with a Saturday evening service and many other new opportunities, we prayed together and anointed this new building for service.  The Word was shared from Psalm 96:1-10 (The Message)

Verse one says “Sing God a brand-new song! Earth and everyone in it, sing! Sing to God- Worship God!”  We need to continually sing and praise His Name for this miracle!  During this anointed service of rededication, we shared about what we need to do as we take this faith journey!
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1.      Remember to PRAY & seek direction!

2.      Remember that this is a miracle that God has given us!

3.      Remember to PRAY!  We already have an excellent mission statement: Matthew 28:19-20!

4.      Remember to have the faith to believe that He can and that He does do Miracles!

5.      Remember to PRAY!

6.      Fall in love with the community!

7.      Remember to PRAY! Remember it is a miracle.

8.      Learn the cultures of the community!

9.      Remember to pray!  Remember it is a miracle.

10.  Prepare for change and remember to P____!

 Have a great day in the Lord!  Please remember to PRAY for this great work!

   Blessings,

     Jossie
Please read the following testimony about Living Hope... 

“A Testimony by Kathy Bourgault”

In June, after Elliott Street was ours, two women were planting flowers about 9 p.m. I prayed as they planted. Our prayer was that just as the seedlings the women were planting would grow and multiply that God would grow and multiply the seeds of the gospel that would be planted through the ministry of LH-North Shore. About 10:30 p.m. a police officer pulled up and said, "You ladies can't plant flowers here, this church is closed."  I notified the officer that it was no longer closed, that we had just purchased the property and not only were we going to plant flowers but that we were going to sow seeds of souls! We talked for a while and the officer said he would send his son to the church. (I invited him to come too!)

 

I have been praying that Living Hope would be made fruitful and holy by the blood of Christ through the power of the Spirit. Christ is the vine and this is His chosen vineyard. May we, the branches, envelop the world and bear much fruit.

 

It was one year ago this week that our Board had a "walk-through" to decide if we would bid on the property or not. It was amazing to hear about your initial feelings when you first saw the property because our feelings were similar. We all had an eerie sense that God wanted us to have this land and visions of the church filled with believers. 

 

I don't know if you remember but in the gymnasium was a huge poster that said, "Open Wide the Doors for Christ - 2000 Jubliee.”  It was sad to see that sign and know the doors of this church had been closed. When I saw that poster I thought of Colossians 4:2-3a and began to devote myself to prayer, being watchful and thankful and praying that God would open (wide) the doors for our message so that we could proclaim the mystery of Christ to the community (italics mine).

 

The first Sunday in September Pastor Kim shared that on September 1st the Lord gave him a promise in Isaiah 49:8: "In the time of my favor I will answer you, and in the day of salvation I will help you; I will keep you and make you to be a covenant for the people to restore the land and reassign its desolate inheritances, to say to the captives, 'Come out' and to those in darkness, 'Be free!'." I knew then and there that this land and facility were ours. When the Archdiocese refused our first two bids I did not get discouraged, I knew God would fulfill His promise. 

 

Tonight, I was hoping that we (the congregation) would have an opportunity to pray because I was planning on praying many Scripture verses including Colossians 4:2-3a) at the doors and Solomon’s words at the dedication of the temple, especially 1 Kings 8:23-24: "O Lord, God of Israel, there is no God like You in heaven above or on earth below - You Who keep Your covenant of Love with Your servants who continue wholeheartedly in Your way. You have kept Your promise to Your servant, Pastor Kim, with Your mouth You have promised and with Your hand You have fulfilled it - as it is today." IT'S A MIRACLE - that we got almost 5 acres of land with this beautiful facility for $1,300,000!   It is so exciting to be part of God's plan through the power of prayer!!!
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Sunday School 
Ministries

Ron Keller, District 
Sunday School 
Ministries Chairperson

District Men’s Retreat
George Hemway (603-787-6177) has been busy preparing for this year’s all New England District Men’s Retreat.  The retreat begins Friday evening, September 15, and continues through lunch on Sunday, September 17.  It will be held at our beautiful Windsor Hills Camp.

Men can interact with and encourage other men from all parts of our New England District.  They will enjoy good food, comfortable accommodations, an opportunity to swim or boat on the lake, enjoy the gym, hike the camp’s many trails or take a nap.  Ken Stanford, who has been the speaker at many retreats, will serve as the speaker for this year’s event. 

Please encourage the men in your church to attend.  They will return enthused and better prepared to serve the Lord and His church.  Registration forms are available from all pastors or at the district website:  www.nednaz.org  (click on “Calendar.”)  The price is right.  The fellowship will be great.  

District Women’s Retreat

Registration forms are available for this year’s Women’s Retreat from pastors or at the district website:  www.nednaz.org  or by phoning Director Darlene Lamos at 802- 635-2970.

Former Vermont resident Mel Miller will serve as speaker for this Friday evening through Sunday lunch retreat, October 6-8.  Again, the price is right.  Register early to be sure you get a space.  
Children’s Bible Quizzing

Our District’s Children’s Bible Quiz program enjoyed another winning season under the leadership of District Quiz Director Patsy Malas (617-770-1946).  A new season starts in September.  Patsy is ready and waiting to help you get your children into God’s Holy Word.  

Children’s Camp Report

We thank God for another excellent summer Children’s Camp.  Director Rick Smith, as expected, was used by God to again organize and lead this year’s camp.  A great staff of volunteers not only helped the children to enjoy the physical and aesthetic aspects of our campground but they were also very sensitive to the spiritual needs of the children.

Chaplain Dan Couch and his family, human and puppet, returned to lead the chapel services.  Time and time again the children joyfully, loudly and sincerely sang the songs and listened to the chapel stories and messages.  The Holy Spirit of God moved upon their hearts as they bowed before God.  Some accepted Christ as Savior for the first time in their lives.  Others recommitted their lives to God.  

 The theme of the camp was “Live Out Loud.”  Children were encouraged to learn about God and then to boldly and wisely tell their friends about the love of Jesus.  Near the end of the camp each child was given an EvangeCube and encouraged to put it on their back packs and to use it at school to tell their classmates about Jesus.  

 The dates for our next Children’s camp is July 16-21.  Mark your calendars and plan to encourage your children and their parents to begin camp savings accounts.  Every kid needs a week at our camp!  

Equipping Day

November 4 is the date of this year’s District Equipping Day.  Sunday School Ministries, the NMI and NYI will all be providing workshops for those who teach and lead ministries in these areas.  The District Sunday School Ministries Convention will also be held on that day.  Please take time to read Manual—Sunday School Constitution—Section I, a & b—to find out about how to elect convention delegates.

 Kevin Hardy, Sunday School Ministries Chairman of the Mid-Atlantic District, will be the guest speaker at this event.  

 Attendance Reports

Each pastor is responsible for reporting Sunday School average attendance and enrollment and Morning Worship attendance averages each month.  Reports are to be filed with the Zone Sunday School Chairperson on the final Sunday afternoon of each month.  The contact information of your Zone Chairpersons is located on Page 11 of the 2006 New England District Journal.  If you can not reach your Zone Chairman please phone District Sunday School Ministries Chairman, Ron Keller at 978-777-2060.  
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Nazarene 
Missions 
International
Gerry Perry, District Missions President

Back To School and An Exciting Fall Schedule…
We have the greatest district.  When we have a need the churches do all they can to meet that need.   We appreciate all those who helped to meet the goal of 90% for WEF 2005-2006.  It has been reached.  Thank you for your support of world evangelism.  Several churches have already started paying the WEF for the coming year.  Starting early makes it easier at the end of the year.

The summer camping program is history.  Several children and teens made a decision for Christ and some shared that God has called them to be missionaries or to full-time service.  We encourage each church to follow up with these young people.

We are now entering the fall schedule and many hands-on opportunities in missions are coming up.

The yearly Eastern Regional Work And Witness Conference will be held in Baltimore, MD, September 8-9, 2006.  W/W Coordinators from each world region will be there to give advice and share opportunities on the field.  This is a must for any interested in W/W especially local Work and Witness coordinators.   See page 81 in Blue District NMI Handbook for application and information or email Frank Turner, District W/W Director.

ALABASTER – Coins and dollars building the Kingdom – a gift that keeps on giving.  Check out the great Alabaster promotion clips on the World Mission DVD Vol. 3, 2006  

JAMBOREES:  Three Jamborees will be held this year.

September 23 – The 7th North Country Jamboree will be held at the Johnson Lamoille Valley Church of the Nazarene, with missionaries Russell & Donna Lovett (Rwanda, Africa).

September 30 – The 17th Annual South Shore Mission Jamboree will be held at South Shore Christian Academy, So. Weymouth, with missionaries Russell & Donna Lovett (Rwanda, Africa).

(NEW) October 14th (Note the date) Connecticut/Western MA Jamboree will be held at the Manchester CT Church of the Nazarene, with Ramon & Bianca Sierra (Guatemala).

Missions Jamboree is for children ages K-6th grade.  Younger children are welcome with adult supervision.  Cost:  $4. per person.  Each person should bring a bag lunch and an offering for the missionaries.  Drinks will be provided.  Jamborees will begin at 10:00 am and conclude at 3:00 p.m.

Contact Connie Correia to volunteer to help.  Report the number of children and adults who will be attending to Rev. Connie Correia, Children’s Mission Director, 

chcorreia@comcast,net or your Mission Area Chairman.

It Is Time for Mid-Year Check Up

See page 62-64 in Blue District NMI Handbook. If you don’t have a Handbook or if you lost yours contact Gerry Perry at gerryperry@adelphia.net and I will mail you one.

LINKS, Christmas Fund and Furlough Fund are due September 1. See pages 31 and 32 in Blue NMI District Handbook for each church assignment.  Take note of “where to send funds.”

Pray for :

Young people as they return to school.

Eastern Region Work and Witness Conference

Alabaster Offering

East Timor, Israel and Lebanon

The upcoming Jamborees

Your LINKS missionaries

Be imitators of God…and live a life of love, just as Christ loved us and gave himself up for us as fragrant offering and sacrifice to God.  (Eph. 5:2, NIV)
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Chaplaincy 
Ministries

Sally Miller, 
District Chaplaincy 
Director

I hope everyone has had a good summer. As we look toward fall Nazarene Chaplains look forward to opportunities for training, networking and fellowshipping. Please put the District Equipping Day, Nov. 4 on your calendar. Many of the healthcare Chaplains will be observing Pastoral Care Week at our hospitals. Please email me with what you are going to do that week. I will send out everyone’s ideas in a group email so that we can all get ideas that we may be able to put into our own programs. May God Bless you as you serve Him beyond the doors of the church. Rev. Sally Miller, N.E.D. Chaplaincy Director

DISTRICT NEWS

Mission Strategy Coordinator 

Is your dream "in writing?"  We often think we know what we want to accomplish, but when pressed we find ourselves searching for words; unable to express what we believe God wants.  Try to put your dream on one 8.5 x 11 sheet of paper (or less).  Are you able to write it down?  Does it really say what you want (God wants) it to say?  Does anyone share the dream or is it (for now) just yours.

I have been privileged to listen to several dreams in recent months.  Many have been exciting.  Many are still "in process."  What is God's dream for you?  Is it written down?

God Bless,

Kim Richardson

Mission Strategy Coordinator

New England District Calendar
SEPTEMBER 2006

NMI Emphasis:  Membership, Alabaster & Prayer
1
NMI Links Christmas Fund & Furlough Fund due

8-10
NYI Quiz Kick Off

8-9
Regional Work and Witness Conference, Maryland

9
SSM Board – Danvers, MA

12
Mission Directors Am - Nashua 

12
WHC Board PM - Nashua

14
District Advisory Board - Quincy

15-17
District Men’s Retreat - WHC 

21
District Dept. Heads – Quincy

22-23
NYI District Mountain Climb

22-24
Reynolds Institute Assessment Weekend - WHC

22-24
ENC Board of Trustees Meeting

23 
NMI North Country Ambassadors - Jamboree, Johnson, VT

30
NMI AMBASSADOR’S JAMBOREE  - Weymouth, MA (South Shore Christian School)
Prayer Requests

Pray that the church will have an major impact for the kingdom of God by ministering to those who have lost so much during the recent flooding.

Pray for our cities and the rise in violence.

Pray for our young people’s protection from violence and the evil one.

Pray for the victims of the hurricanes.

Pray for the churches which were damaged.

Pray for our schools, our teachers, children, parents

Pray for our open churches.

Pray for the sick.

Pray for the lost.


Pray for the persecuted church.

Pray for revival in the district.

Pray for revival in every church.

Pray for our President and his family

Pray for all of our government officials.

Pray for the courts.

Pray for marriages.

Pray for the college.

Pray for our region and our generals. 

Thank HIM for every opportunity to serve!

New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Vincent Crouse
   Assistant District Superintendent
To view New England Ministers’ News online, 
go to the New England District website:
  www.nednaz.org.
One in Heart and Mind
Bible Reading for
September 2006

1
Galatians 4:8-31
2
Galatians 5.1-26
3
Galatians 6
4
Ephesians 1.1-14
5
Ephesians 1.15-2.10
6
Ephesians 2.11-22
7
Ephesians 3
8
Ephesians 4.1-24
9
Ephesians 4.25-5.15
10
Ephesians5.16-6.4
11
Ephesians 6.5-24
12
Philippians 1.1-20
13
Philippians 1.21-2.11
14
Philippians 2.12-30
15
Philippians 3.1-4.1
16
Philippians 4.2-23
17
Colossians 1.1-20
18
Colossians 1.21-2.7
19
Colossians 2.8-23
20
Colossians 3.1-17
21
Colossians 3.18-4.18
22
Philemon
23
Hebrews 1
24
Hebrews 2
25
Hebrews 3
26
Hebrews 4.1-13
27
Hebrews 4.14-5.14
28
Hebrews 6
29
Hebrews 7.1-19
30
Hebrews 7.20-8.6
The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php
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One in Heart and Mind�Bible Reading for


January 2006





The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  � HYPERLINK "http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php" �http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php�











